
 

 

November 28, 2018 
 
 
VIA E-MAIL TO:  Denton.Miller@ontario.ca 
 
Denton Miller 
Senior Noise Engineer 
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
135 St. Clair Ave W 
Toronto, ON   M4V 1P5 
 
Re: Grand Bend Wind Farm REA #5186-9HBJXR, Information Request 

Grand Bend Wind Farm 

Dear Mr. Miller,   
 
The following points address the email sent to Mr. Jim Mulvale, on November 22, 2018, requesting 
supplemental information to support the Immission Audits of the Grand Bend Wind Farm. 
 

(1) Two letters confirming the turbines were parked during ambient (off) conditions in both the 
spring and fall measurement campaigns can be found in Appendix A. 

 
(2) The Environmental Noise Impact Assessment Report included 48 proposed wind turbine 

generators for the site. Eight of the proposed turbines were alternates and only 40 turbines 
were constructed. Wind turbines T4, T10, T15, T24, T28, T36, T40 and T47 were not 
installed. The updated sound level predictions include only the 40 constructed turbines, which 
results in lower predicted sound levels at most receptor locations. 
 
The discrepancy in the predicted sound level at receptor R258 between the Spring and Fall 
Immission Audit Reports is due to a typographical error made in the Fall Immission Report, 
dated March 10, 2017. The correct predicted sound level of 38.4 dBA for R258 appears in the 
Spring Immission Report, dated September 26, 2018. 
 

(3) As requested, the Cadna file will be provided to the MECP. 
 
(4) The anemometers follow a 24 month calibration schedule. Both anemometers were calibrated 

again in February of 2017. The new calibration certificates for the anemometers can be found 
in Appendix B.  
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(5) The distance correction was determined using the following formula: 
 

𝑑𝑑𝑑𝑑𝑑𝑑𝑑𝑑𝑑𝑑𝑑𝑑𝑑𝑑𝑑𝑑 𝑐𝑐𝑐𝑐𝑐𝑐𝑐𝑐𝑐𝑐𝑐𝑐𝑐𝑐𝑐𝑐𝑐𝑐𝑐𝑐 = 20 ∗ log�
𝐷𝐷𝑚𝑚𝑚𝑚𝑚𝑚𝑚𝑚𝑚𝑚𝑚𝑚𝑚𝑚
𝐷𝐷𝑟𝑟𝑟𝑟𝑟𝑟𝑟𝑟𝑟𝑟𝑟𝑟𝑟𝑟𝑟𝑟

� 

 
The mean distance correction for the three closest turbines, T18 (0.4 dBA), T21 (0.9 dBA) 
and T22 (1.4 dBA) was used to yield a distance correction of 0.9 dBA. The distance 
correction is independent of the predicted sound levels found in Table 1. 

 
We trust this information is helpful. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to 
contact us. 
 
 
Yours truly, 
Howe Gastmeier Chapnik Limited 
 
 
 
 
Nathan Gara, C.E.T.     Ian R. Bonsma, PEng
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